2024-2025 School Community Council Chair Report: Year End
On behalf of the School Community Council, I am pleased to share our year-end report for the 2024-2025 school year and extend heartfelt thanks to the many people who helped make this school year such a success.
First, I want to recognize our students. Your energy, kindness, and school spirit are at the center of all we do. A special mention goes to our Grade 4 representatives, who showed wonderful growth in leadership this year and gave an important student voice to our council. Good luck in grade 5!
To our amazing staff, thank you for your dedication, creativity, and care. We were proud to celebrate you during Teacher Appreciation Week with coffee, muffins, and a catered lunch - just one way we could show how grateful we are for the many ways you support our students.
And to our families and volunteers, your time and involvement made such a difference. Together, our SCC was able to support and host many meaningful events this year, including:
· A welcoming Back-to-School Drop-In with donuts and a chance to meet teachers, which also helped grow SCC participation.
· The Harvest Festival with treat bags 
· A Christmas Movie Day with snacks for students
· Chicken tender lunches that students always look forward to
· Funding for the school garden project
· Ongoing fundraising for the inclusive outdoor classroom, including an accessible swing so every student can play
· Support for the year-end BBQ, where SCC covered half the cost of the bouncy castle to add extra fun
These efforts remind us that your SCC is so much more than just selling tickets or fundraising. We are here to build connections, to support student learning and inclusion, and to strengthen the sense of community that makes our school such a special place.
Looking ahead, we are excited to continue this work - finding new ways to support our students, staff, and families while creating opportunities for connection, growth, and joy.
Thank you again to everyone who contributed this year. Together, we have shown what’s possible when a community comes together for its kids.
With gratitude,
Melissa Scheltgen
Chair, CJES School Community Council
